
Reading Twp./ Somerset Park Board Meeting
Special Meeting Minutes
May 26, 5PM, Wilson Shelter House
Attendance: Sue Noll, Jeremy Wilson, Tim Sword, Annette Moore, Eric Emmert, Tim Clouse

Sue Noll opened the meeting at 5Pm and turned it over to Tim Sword, the Park Board member in charge 
of the pool. Sword opened by having everyone in attendance introduce themselves to the group. He then 
explained his research:
▪ Talked with Mr. Cook at PCHDept who was encouraging
▪ Tim Clouse had talked with all pool staff who were encouraged
▪ Protocol of 6 foot distancing and cleaning every 2 hours
▪ Also had conference call with other area pools
▪ Thornville requires signed waivers for pool visitors
▪ No-memberships
▪ Budget discussed-30,000 dollar loss each year, more projected for this year
▪ If COVID traced back to pool visitor, pool closes for 24 hr period and Deep Clean (Yet to be 

determined)
▪ Must install Hand Sanitizing unit by restrooms in pool area-could be rented for 200 dollars/mo.

⁃ Would village reimburse???
▪ Limit of 60 in pool attendance at any one time (number yet to be finalized)
▪ Recommend not opening Kiddie Pool-needs 14,000 dollar repair
▪ Install Plexiglass at entrance for admittance
▪ Must keep sign-in sheets
▪ Mask and gloves required by staff in concession stand
▪ Need to purchase masks and gloves for staff

There was discussion and input from people in attendance.  Discussion about time frame for pool prep 
and filling.  Pool may not open till June 15.

Tim Clouse made a motion to open the pool.  Seconded by Annette Moore.  All members voted to open 
the pool. Meeting adjourned.

Next regularly scheduled meeting is June 10 at 6 PM at the WIlson Shelter House. 
(Please note time change)
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